
 

May 2, 2025 
 

 
The Honorable Tom Cole    
Chairman 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515  

 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515

 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
 
I am requesting funding for CC-215 Trail Bridges at Summerlin Parkway in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity 
to receive funding for this project is the City of Las Vegas, located at 495 S. Main Street, Las Vegas, NV 
89101. The funding would be used to enable the City of Las Vegas to construct trail bridges to the 
existing CC-215 Beltway Trail over Sunset Run Drive and Sky Vista Drive (western extension of the 
Summerlin Parkway). Currently, CC-215 trail users are required to cross at-grade--an intersection where 
the trail does not pass over or under a road--through the busy CC-215/Summerlin Parkway interchange. 
The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will create a new system interchange which 
will realign the existing trail further to the west and require a new trail connection along with pedestrian 
bridges. Improvements will include two steel fabricated bridges along with ramps, trail lighting, and a 12-
foot-wide concrete trail path connection to the existing CC-215 Beltway trail. These new bridges and trail 
connections will increase multimodal mobility, improve safety, and enhance the quality of life for all 
residents. 
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 USC 133 
(Surface Transportation Block Grant Program). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 
 

 
Sincerely,  

 

 
 
      Susie Lee 
         Member of Congress 


